
Holy Family Catholic Church 
307 Black Oak Ridge Road 

Seymour, Tennessee  37865 
 

Diocese of Knoxville 
“The Lord set His heart on you and chose you, the smallest of all  

because He loves you …the faithful God who is true to His covenant.”  
Dt 7:7-9 

Office Contacts 
Pastor—Fr. Gilbert M. Diaz 
  FrG@holyfamilyseymour.org  
 

Deacon—Deacon Dean Burry  865‐579‐9196 
   Deacon Gil Campos 865‐805‐9040 
 

Office Manager—Louise  De Lucia 865‐573‐1203 
  Cell Phone 865‐804‐9012 
  secretary@holyfamilyseymour.org 
 

Office Assistant—Patricia Hosea 865‐573‐1203 
  phosea@holyfamilyseymour.org 

Sacramental Ministry 
Mass Schedule 
 Saturday Vigil:  5:30pm 
 Sunday:  8:00am and 10:30am 
 Mon, Tues, Thurs  8:30am & Wed 7:00pm 
 Holy Days: 7:00pm Vigil & 8:30am 
 1st Friday of the Month: Mass 8:30am followed by 
 AdoraƟon 9:00am‐5:30pm & BenedicƟon 5:30pm  
 

ReconciliaƟon 
 Saturday 4:30 to 5:00pm (or by appointment) 
 

AnoinƟng of the Sick‐Contact the office 865‐573‐1203  
 

Communion for the Sick and Home Bound‐ 
 Contact the office 865‐573‐1203 or Claudia Burton 573‐0056 
 

BapƟsm‐Contact Deacon Dean Burry (865)579‐9196,  

 one month in advance. 
 

1st Communion‐Contact Office (865)573‐1203 
 

ConfirmaƟon‐Contact Office (865)573‐1203 
 

RCIA‐Contact Fr. Gilbert M. Diaz (865)573‐1203  
 

Marriage‐Contact Fr. Gilbert (865)573‐1203 or Deacon Dean 

 Burry (865)579‐9196, four months in advance for preparaƟon 
 and scheduling **registered parishioners only 
Annulments‐Contact  Fr. Gilbert  M. Diaz (865)573‐1203 
    Deacon Gil Campos (865)805‐9040 
    Victor Whelan, Delegate (865) 577‐3100 

Parish Contacts 
Parish Council—Mee ng 3rd Monday of every other month 
Parish Chair   Erik Preske   
    865‐607‐2209, pcchair@holyfamilyseymour.org 
AdministraƟon   Juan Rivera 
    Charlie Robinson 
EducaƟon   MisƟ DeGroot 
Parish Life   Ellen Renchko 
Social AcƟon   ScoƩ Hosea 
Liturgy/Spiritual Life  Fr. Gilbert Diaz, 
    Deacon Dean, Deacon Gil 
CommunicaƟons  Owen Poveda 
Family Life   Lisa Happ 
Recorder   MisƟ DeGroot 
     
Finance Council 
  Joyce Guerrera, Chair 
Religious EducaƟon/CCD 
  Bill Voight  865‐573‐4597 
  wtvoight@gmail.com 
Youth Ministry 
  Call the office  865‐573‐1203 
   

FaciliƟes Management/Custodial 
  Charlie Robinson  865‐983‐3448 
  Office   865‐573‐1203 

Ministry Contacts 
Liturgy CommiƩee Secretary 
  Karen Burry 865‐579‐9196 
 

Readers Deacon Gil Campos 865‐805‐9040  
 

Extraordinary Ministers Of Holy Communion 
  Deacon Dean Burry 865‐579‐9196 
 

Ushers Juan Rivera  865‐850‐5229 
 

Altar Servers Deacon Dean Burry  865‐579‐9196 
 

Music/Choir ‐5:30pm, 8am &10:30am 
 

Choir PracƟce:   
 
 

Office InformaƟon 
Mon, Tues, Wed & Thurs–9:00am to 2:00pm 

 

865-573-1203, FAX 865-579-3645 
 

Website: www.holyfamilyseymour.org 

 

Welcome to our Community! 

 

St. Vincent de Paul ——–———865‐360‐5202 
  svdp@holyfamilyseymour.org 



Pray	for	the	Sick:	
Please call Claudia Burton at 573-0056 to be added 

 
Ed Bigelow, Elaine Shields Bryant, Joe DeBergalis, Kevin Evans, Carmen 
Fernandez, Paula Goan, Warren Hager, Donna Haskett, Peggy Hood, Mike 
Hugh, Dorothy Jenkins, Roger Jessup, John Kruzel, Lorraine LeCocq, 
Regina Long,  Hennie & Maggie Mauer, Mike Mugan, Jeanette Ormazabal, 
Gloria Pizzolongo, Lorraine Quilliams, Joan Renaud, Andrew Renchko, 
Dorothy Runevitch, Judy Sevin, Mary Lu Shipstad, Steve Smith, Victor 
Whelan, Ted Zwolinski 


  The Most Holy Blood of Christ - Corpus Christi  

Mass	Intentions	
	
	

June	02		05:30	PM	Christina	Hosea		Mom	&	Dad
June	03		08:00	AM	People	of	the	Parish	
	 	10:30	AM	Flemming	Voisin				

June	04		08:30	AM	No	Mass	
June	05		08:30	AM	No	Mass	
June	06		07:00	PM		No	Mass	
June	07		08:30	AM		No	Mass	
June	08	08:30	AM		No	Mass	
June	09		05:30	PM	People	of	the	Parish	
June	10		08:00	AM	Bob	Fuller					by	Family	
	 10:30	AM		Ruth	Drelich				by	DeGroot	Family	

	

May	the	souls	of	all	our	Faithful	departed	through	the		
Mercy	of	God	rest	in	peace.	Amen				deceased	

Parish	Calendar	
C=Church,	GL=	Garden	Level,	FLC=	Family	Life	Center,	P=Pavilion	

	

06/02	Sat:	 04:00pm	Choir	Practice‐C	
	 05:00pm	Rosary‐C	
06/03	Sun:	 09:30am	Choir	Practice‐C	
	 10:30am	Rosary‐C		
06/04	Mon:	09:00am	Legion	of	Mary‐FLC	
06/05	Tues:	09:30am	Crafty	Ladies‐FLC		
06/06	Wed:	—	———————‐	
06/07	Thur:	07:00pm	Knights	of	Columbus‐FLC	
06/08	Fri:				—————————	
06/09	Sat:	 03:45pm	St.	Vincent	de	Paul‐FLC	
	 04:00pm	Choir	Practice‐C	
	 05:00pm	Rosary‐C	
06/10	Sun:	 09:30am	Choir	Practice‐C	
	 10:30am	Rosary‐C		
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Our Lord wills that you cling to Him alone! If your faith were 
greater how much more peaceful you would be even when great 
trials surround and oppress you.  
            - St. Paula Frasenetti (1809-1882), Foundress of Cong. of St. Dorothy,  
Feast Day June 11  
 
Whoever eats my flesh and drinks my blood remains in me and 
I in him, says the Lord.                                                                            
                                                                                             ~John 6:57 

Ministry	Schedule	
June	9	5:30	PM	
Reader:		Karen	Burry	
Extraordinary	Ministers	of	the	Eucharist:		
	 Deacon,		Howard,	Pat	R.		
Altar	Server:		Toby	Miklusicak,	Domonic	Burry	
Usher:		Dennis	Conner,	Robert	Ruiz,	John	Casey	
	

June	10		8:00	AM	
Reader:		Lynette		Kegley 
Extraordinary	Ministers	of	the	Eucharist:	
	 Deacon,		Don	T.,	Kathy	T.	
Altar	Server:	Keelyn	Evans	
Usher:	Scott	Hosea,	Patricia	Hosea	
	

June	10		10:30	AM		
Reader:	Kathy	McGhee	
Extraordinary	Ministers	of	the	Eucharist:				
	 Deacon,	Sherrie,	Rosemarie	
Altar	Server:		Andrew	Prekse,	Hannah	Preske	
Usher:	Steve	Smith,	Eric	Preske	
	

Readers,	Ministers	of	the	Eucharist,	Altar	Servers	&	Ushers:	 	If	 you	
ever	 know	 ahead	 of	 time	 that	 you	 will	 be	 unable	 to	 serve	 on	 your	
scheduled	week	please	let	the	Mass	coordinator	know	or	ask	someone	
in	your	group	to	trade	with	you.			

Holy	Family	Financial	Report	
07/2017 - 06/2018 Fiscal Year 

Yearly Budget   $393,757.90 
Weekly Budget  $    7,572.26 
 
 

Last Weeks Collection                         
Regular  $ 4,461.00 
Debt Reduction $      60.00 
Renovate/Repair $   150.00 
Charity  $   341.00 
 

Year to date:   
Expenditures  $ 362,266.76 
Surplus/Deficit    $      1179.66 
 

Mortgage Balance (as of the end of April) $0.00  

10th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Sunday, June 10, 2018 

Genesis 3:9-15 
Psalm 130:1-2, 3-4, 5-6, 7-8 

Corinthians 4:13-5:1 
Mark 3:20-35 

Legion of Mary 
Meeting Time: Every Monday 

9:00am 
In the Family Life Center                

Contact David Bur ton 865-573-0056  



June 3, 2018 
 

Today as we celebrate the gift of the Body and Blood of 
Christ let us pray for those who are hungry, malnourished 
and starving.  
 

Is there a family you know who needs assistance? Please 
call the Society of St.Vincent de Paul so that together we 

can help those who are hungry.  
 

Society	of		St.	Vincent	de	Paul	865‐360‐5202	
svdp@holyfamilyseymour.org		

The Society of St. Vincent de Paul meetings are every second and  
fourth Saturday of  the month at 10:00am in the FLC      

 

Return of the baby bottles will soon be here.  
Hope you have been saving your change, bills, or 
checks to put in the baby bottles. Time to return 
them is coming up. On June 17th, we will be 
collecting the bottles, but if you have them filled you 

can start retuning them now. The Women’s Care Center of 
Seymour thanks you for your donations.  
 

Parishioners  are invited to make a donation for 
placement of flowers in the Sanctuary in memory 
of, or in honor of a loved one or for a special 
occasion. Please contact the office at 573-1203 or 
email secretary@holyfamily seymour.org 

 
You are invited to join Msgr. Al Humbrecht on a “Spiritual 
Journey to Mexico,” September 30 – October 11, 2018.  This 
12-day pilgrimage takes us to Our Lady of Guadalupe and many 
other beautiful shrines.  We also explore the 6,000-year history of 
our neighbor to the south, sample the art and the food, visit sites 
from all parts of Mexico’s long history, and experience the deep and 
abiding faith of the people.  Includes visits to Guadalajara, 
Queretaro, Pueblo and Cholula, Tlaxcala and Mexico City.  To 
download the free color brochure and registration form, visit 
www.GoCatholicTravel.com/18077;  for more information, contact Sister 
Albertine Paulus at 865-207-4742 or smaevang@yahoo.com.  Note that this 
pilgrimage is  not  bilingual, although our guide will be. 

Space is limited.  Register today! 
Thanks so much!  May God bless you all. 

Sincerely in Christ, 
Sister Albertine 

Pilgrimage Coordinator 
 

 
Softball in Seymour  

 
Are you interested in participating in Saturday softball? Come 
join us at the Seymour Community Park, commonly known as 
the AYSO field (134 Community Park Rd) on Saturdays at 12:30 
pm. Time may move to earlier in the day based on player input. 
Bring a ball glove and something to stay hydrated.  
We have the bats, balls and bases. This activity is for those ages 
18 and up. For more info please contact Tom Miklusicak at 865-
405-0207 or noxvultom@yahoo.com  

No First Friday Adoration 
  

During the summer months of June, July & August,,  
due the lack of participation, we will be cancelling 

First Friday Adoration. 
We will resume again in September. 

Thank you for all who do participate in this beautiful devotion!!!  
 

There WILL BE  1st FRIDAY MASS during the summer. 
 

 
PINK BOX TOPS 

Please continue to place your pink Box Tops 
for Education in the container in the back of 
the church above the collection area for 
Cross. I took the first batch of Box Tops for 

Education to the Smoky Mountain Children's Home on 
Monday. We had collected almost 180 box tops in just the 
short time (2 months) we've been collecting. They were very 
appreciative and will send me a thank you card in a few 
weeks. I think this is a great way to provide support for local 
foster kids, so please join in if you can and bring them to me, 
or drop them off in the collection box at the church.   
Box Tops for Education are on some common grocery products like 

cereal, taco shells, etc.  Just look for the pink label on the boxes 
(some are very small).  Thank you!  Jill Miller 

 
 

Family Honor 
If you want to examine some of the most important moral issues of 
our day, grow your faith, or simply get continuing education this 
summer, you may want to consider taking one of Family Honor’s 
short (4-week) courses. 
 Each course is online and accessible 24 hours a day/7 day per 

week. 
 There are four courses to choose from. Each course starts the 

1st of the month and lasts for one month. 
 These short courses will only be available for June, July, 

August and September. 
 You may take one course and stop, or two or more courses. It’s 

up to you. 
 Material is college-level, and you will be graded on your work. 
  
Registration is easy, with the option to pay via credit card or check. 
Simply follow this link to sign up: 
https://4agc.com/commerce_pages/2bf58f25-5c4d-46e8-99f4-
da7d52dcde71  
Questions? Call our office: 803.929.0858 or email me 
at: bcerkez@familyhonor.org 
We hope to hear from you soon! 
Brenda Cerkez 
Executive Director 
Family Honor, Inc. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

Empowering and protecting the poor and vulnerable through: 
 Columbus Home Children’s Services -Housing for Special Populations-
Outreach to those in Hardship -Counseling & Education. 

For information or help, go to www.ccetn.org for services 
And contact information in your community. 

 

Interested in discerning a possible vocation of service 
within the Church? 

Interested in supporting the work of vocation promotion in 
the Church?  Check out the Diocese of Knoxville Office of 
Vocations Facebook and Twitter pages: 

Facebook - http://www.facebook.com/DOKvocations, Twitter 
- www.twitter.com/DofKVocations.   

Knights of Columbus 
George S. Kurtz Council 12961 

 

Giving every Catholic man  
the opportunity to serve. 

 

Contact: Gene Haffner (419)944‐7590 
MeeƟng: First Thursday of  every month, 

7p.m.Church ‐ lower level 

 
 
 
 

Holy Family Catholic 
Church, Seymour TN 

Jesus, Mary and Joseph, 
I love you very much. 

I beg you to spare the life 
of the unborn child 

I have spiritually adopted, 
 who is in danger of abortion. 

Amen. 
 

Please cut this prayer out  
and pray it daily. 

Macon Memories 
Antiques and Collectibles  

Now carrying  religious items with  
proceeds going to Holy Family 
Anita Miller-Parishoner 

213 East Macon Lane 
Seymour, TN 37865 

(865)712-8252 
http://anitasantiquesart.vpweb.com/ 

 

***PLEASE continue to bring your aluminum cans and deposit them in the trailer out in 
the parking lot next to the dumpster. ***Please put large bags next to the garage. 

Christians Reaching Out Serving Seymour 

There is always a need at CROSS to help stock their shelves with food for local families. C.R.O.S.S.   
volunteer schedule is located on the stand in the vestibule. Would you like to be a volunteer or do you 
need assistance call 865-579-6192 or go visit C.R.O.S.S. at 406 Boyds Creek Hwy Seymour TN  37865 
and see all the good works they do. Open M,T,W, 10-2  Th, F, 10-12 

May Our Lady of Fatima Statue Come into Your Home? 
Parishioners speak of miracles, both little and large, happening when her statue has been present in their homes. 

Our lady has brought feelings of peace, possibilities and hope where there was confusion, chaos and despair. 
A beautiful novena booklet accompanies her to be prayed during each of the nine days she is in your home. 

To receive “OUR LADY” into your home, please contact Claudia Burton at 573-0056. 

Pregnancy & Adoption services, including post-abortion 
counseling, available 24/7/365 by calling 1-877-990-4673 

 

Do you have a need for a Notary? 
 

We have two Notaries in the office. 
 

Please stop by during office hours for all of your 
Notary needs.  


